
 

 

 

 
 

 
March 31, 2023 

 
 

The Hon. Kay Granger 
Chairwoman 
House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

The Hon. Rosa L. DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations 
1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 
I am requesting funding for the John Nolen Drive and Broom Street Intersection Reconstruction 
project in Fiscal Year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is: 
 

City of Madison  
10 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., Room 115 
Madison, WI 53703 

 

This project is an appropriate use of federal funds because it will support reconfiguration and 
reconstruction of a critical intersection, identified on the City of Madison’s High Injury Network, 
to allow for safe bicycle and pedestrian crossings to the Capital City Path and Monona 
Lakeshore in Madison. The project will utilize funds to include a new traffic signal with new 

safe pedestrian and bicycle crossings, increasing safety and neighborhood connectivity to the 
Capital City Path, Monona Lakeshore, and adjacent parklands. Funds will also support 
reconstruction of the intersection’s stormwater runoff infrastructure to reduce f looding and 
property damage. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by  23 
USC 133. 
 

I certify neither I nor my immediate family, have any financial interest in this Community 
Project Funding request.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Mark Pocan 
Member of Congress 


